HENDRUM ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY




                                               Shine Brighter Here 

Special Meeting of the Hendrum EDA

Monday, February 25, 2013
Hendrum Professional Building Board Room

Chairman Kolness called the Special Meeting of the Hendrum EDA to order at 6:30 P.M.  Board members present: J. Kolness, A. Nelson, M. Person, and M. Smart.  Also Present: N. Kjersten, Secretary-Treasurer; and Joey Jensen, contractor.  Absent: M. Alm, P. Dukleth, and S. Tommerdahl. 

The purpose of the Special Meeting was to approve the purchase of flooring for the Professional Building.  A. Nelson gave the Carpet World quotes.  A. Nelson stated that S. Tommerdahl had received quotes from Lowes as well (carpet is $.71 per square foot and $97.00 for the install).
Joey Jensen stated that he has his contractor’s license and would like to bid on the project as well.  Joey stated that he would check at Carpet Garage to get prices on laminate and carpet.  Discussion took place.  Chairman Kolness recessed the meeting until Wednesday, February 27, 2013 at 6:30 P.M.

Chairman Kolness reconvened the recessed meeting of the Hendrum EDA at 6:31 P.M.  Board members present: P. Dukleth, J. Kolness, A. Nelson, M. Person, M. Smart, and S. Tommerdahl.  Also Present: N. Kjersten, Secretary-Treasurer; and Joey Jensen, contractor.  Absent: M. Alm.

Joey Jensen stated that the laminate from Carpet Garage would cost $2.89 and the laminate comes with padding, has a 20-year commercial warranty and is no maintenance.  Jensen also stated that carpet would run $1.59 per square foot.  Jensen stated that he would do the entire install for $800.00.

Discussion took place on the difference between laminate and vinyl planking.  

S. Tommerdahl moved, seconded by M. Smart to purchase vinyl planking at $3.35 per square foot (from Carpet Garage if comparable to the price at Carpet World – or to purchase from Carpet World if it was not) for Essentials of Healing’s office, entry and lobby; and to purchase carpet at $1.59 per square foot (from Carpet Garage) for the northwest office and the front vacant office; and for Beth to pick out what she would like for the new office; and to hire Joey Jensen for the install.

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:02 P.M.

The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA on 

March 11, 2013.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole R. Kjersten

EDA Secretary-Treasurer
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